HAVERHILL & DISTRICT U3A

Minutes of the 131st Committee Meeting

(7th since the AGM in May 2021)
Monday 20th September 2021 at The Haven Haverhill 

1.0 Present

Lesley Metcalfe
(Chair);

Peter Tatam

(Vice Chair); (Interest Groups Coordinator); 

Dilwyn Roberts
(Treasurer); 

Mark Pollington
(Assistant Treasurer);
Barbara Lavender 
(General Secretary); (Membership Secretary)
Steve Green

(Assistant Membership Secretary)
Fran Armes

(Minute Taker);          
 
Caroline Choat
(Events Coordinator); 

Wendy Foster 
(Speakers Secretary); 

Gerry Sexton

(Publicity Manager); 
1.1 Apologies

None
Lesley introduced David Metcalfe her husband and an accountant whom she had personally invited to the meeting, without consulting the rest of the committee, to help advise on the way we keep our finances.
2.0 Minutes of the previous meeting (held on 16.08.2021)
The minutes were agreed and signed as a true copy by the Chair.
3.0  Matters arising
Lesley said these would be covered by the sections below

4.0 Treasurers’ report
Dilwyn had circulated his budget forecast spreadsheet for September prior to the meeting (see attached). Lesley produced a copy of the budget forecast and thought that there were issues with the way it was presented. Dilwyn tried to explain that his finance document mainly related to a Cashflow Projection for the rest of the financial year (September 2021 – August, 2022). As the figures were “projected”, this meant that they could very easily change in the coming months, but they would be reflected in the final end of year annual accounts, which were audited by an independent third party, as deemed by the Charity Commission. In the top box in the left column he had summarised the income and expenditure to date, giving details of the relevant bank balances in the Current & Reserve Accounts. The two lower boxes – Income & Expenditure gives more detail to substantiate the figures given in the top box.  Lesley continued to quiz Dilwyn as to what the various items of expenditure related to, including the abbreviated expense items (i.e. SADN, Tam, etc.).  She then referred back to the July Monthly Report where Transfer from Reserve £1,400 to the current account had appeared.  David advised that this should not have appeared under “Income”.  Whilst it was agreed that the transfer of monies was in the wrong column, most members thought that as this did not affect the overall balance, that the budget spreadsheet was perfectly understandable and adequate. It was also pointed out that the monthly report on the left of the spreadsheet was the standard accounting format used, and should not be confused with the that the Projected Budget forecast (September 2021 – August 2022)on the RHS of the spreadsheet.
Lesley said she had initially wanted to clarify the issues on the spreadsheet before the meeting by having a meeting with Dilwyn but was blocked from getting one. Dilwyn asserted that he had only been asked for a meeting on the Friday but was tied up with prior commitments all over the weekend and meeting was on Monday morning so could not make a meeting. 

Lesley brought David into the conversation as to whether he thought the budget was satisfactory, as she appeared to become distressed and angry as a more heated discussion took place.

Various members offered suggestions in reply to Lesley’s fears that the spreadsheet was not suitable. Gerry said that in the past he had found that if governors of a school wanted a different way of representing accounts he had asked them to stipulate what information they wanted displayed in accounts. As Mark Pollington was to take over the accounts in October, he suggested that he could take a look at the way the accounts were presented and adjust them accordingly, following discussion with the Committee. 
A heated exchange took place regarding the spreadsheet between Lesley and Dilwyn ending up with Lesley telling Dilwyn to “shut up”.
Lesley noted that in effect a finance subcommittee had been set up to include Dilwyn, Mark, Caroline and Lesley to gain a common understanding to help with financial planning. Barbara commented that we don’t need more than two treasurers for a committee this size.
Mark Pollington had amended the Asset Register to now include the three feather banners stored at Caroline Choat’s home.  A title is required for the document.

As a lot of time had been spent on this item it was decided to move on to another agenda topic.
Lesley as Chair then wanted to go straight to Agenda items 7 & 8 - Governance & Roles of Trustees, to discuss the roles and responsibilities rather than the Open day preparations which most of the rest of the committee thought was the more urgent item, with the Enrolment Day being just a week away.

5.0 Governance and Roles and Responsibilities
Lesley stated that it was important that we followed the rules of the U3a. She asked if we had all read the rules as shown in the Charity Commission document & Trustees Code of Conduct for Haverhill u3a. Several members assured her that they had read the rules (including Peter, Wendy, Frances and Caroline). 
Lesley passed a copy of the code of conduct document round. Lesley also said that she wanted everybody’s roles and responsibilities to be finalised and collated.
After Steve Green commented upon the formality of the u3a,……

Lesley then commented “If we go through them we should start with the Chair because I might not be here, and I cannot leave as Chair because I don’t trust any of you with the accounts”.
With that Peter Tatam and other committee members got up and started to leave, and the Chair left very upset and distressed. The rest of the committee, then reconvened in another location and covered the rest of the items on the agenda under the Vice Chair authority.
Peter said he will contact the U3a district representative Barbara Cordina for advice on how we should proceed under the current circumstances.
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